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April 27, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the 
resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even 
lethal – consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for 
domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem 
even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 
Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic 
violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to 
Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic 
Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims 
and provide critical services and resources to them. This proposal would fund the programmatic 
and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This includes legal 
services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also 
include assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and 
childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence 
victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services 
and dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
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Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding 
moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to 
further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the resources for victims 
across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals 
and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Tom Stone 
Board Chair 
Adams County Regional Economic Partnership 
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April 28, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
Family Tree has been providing vital life-changing services to the Denver metro 
community for nearly 45 years, helping people prevent and overcome the interconnected 
issues of child abuse and neglect, domestic violence and homelessness.   
 
Many of Family Tree’s programs and services have been provided in partnership with 
Adams County and for the residents of this community, where leaders care about 
domestic violence survivors, but as community we have not always served them well. 
Adams County lacks important, necessary services for survivors of domestic violence. 
This lack of resources can lead to severe – even lethal – consequences. The COVID-19 
pandemic has exacerbated this problem even further, resulting in a perfect storm with 
significantly increased demand for services and ongoing challenges of safely meeting 
these needs. 
 
Because of your generous invitation to submit proposals for the FY2022 appropriations 
process, the Adams County community now has a chance to give domestic violence 
survivors the resources they desperately need. On behalf of Family Tree, we respectfully 
urge you to adopt Adams County Government and Judicial District 17’s Community 
Project Funding Request “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams 
County” and to submit it to the House Appropriations Committee for their consideration. 
 

 



 
This proposal would lay the groundwork for a Family Justice Center in Adams County by 
funding a Domestic Violence High-Risk Team – initiatives with which Family Tree has played a 
significant leadership role in planning, designing and implementing in other metro area 
communities -- which would provide life-saving help to domestic violence survivors in Adams 
County. This would provide domestic violence victims with a variety of critical resources, 
including legal services, human services, mental health counseling, and victim/survivor 
advocacy that save lives when escaping from someone who is choosing to use abusive behaviors. 
Since we do not currently have a domestic violence shelter in Adams County, this proposal 
would also fund hotel vouchers to provide temporary housing for survivors who cannot safely 
return to their homes. 
 
You have been leaders for survivors of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your 
goals and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important 
request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Shields 
Chief Executive Officer 







April 27, 2021

The Honorable Jason Crow
United States House of Representatives
1229 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Ed Perlmutter
United States House of Representatives
1226 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Joe Neguse
United States House of Representatives
1419 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse:

In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have
the resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe –
even lethal – consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States,
the need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has
exacerbated this problem even further.

The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for
FY2022 Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to
victims of domestic violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal,
entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would
create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly
assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and
resources to them. This proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs
necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims. This includes legal services in areas
of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include
assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and
childcare.

This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic
violence victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and



life-saving services and dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible
crimes.

Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term
funding moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding
will help to further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the
resources for victims across the county.

You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with
your goals and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this
important request.

Sincerely,

Marc Williams
Mayor

C: Arvada City Council





 

Mike Coffman 

Mayor 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, 5th Floor 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 
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April 28, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow     The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives   United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB     1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
  
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the resources and tools 
to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe, even lethal consequences. As one of the 
largest counties in Colorado, the need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has 
exacerbated this problem even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 Community 
Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic violence in a consistent, 
comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams 
County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly 
assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and resources to them. This 
proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve 
victims. This includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. 
It would also include assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and 
childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence victims in Adams 
County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and dramatically improve the 
ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding moving forward 
if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to further enhance the expansion of 
already existing services and increase the resources for victims across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and service to 
our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
  
Respectfully, 

 
 
 
 

Mike Coffman 
Mayor 

mailto:mcoffman@auroragov.org
mailto:mcoffman@auroragov.org


April 28th, 2021 

 

The Honorable Jason Crow 

United States House of Representatives 

1229 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 

United States House of Representatives 

1226 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Joe Neguse 

United States House of Representatives 

1419 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 

In Broomfield County, the care for domestic violence victims is omnipresent, but we do not always have 
the resources and tools to effectively serve those in need. The lack of local resources can lead to severe 
– even lethal – consequences. As our county rapidly becomes more population dense, the need for 
domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem even 
further.  

The proposal Adams County Government, and our shared Judicial District 17, have put forward for 
FY2022 Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic 
violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic 
Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk 
Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical 
services and resources to them. This proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs 
necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This includes legal services in areas of family law, 
bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include assistance with housing, health 
insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and childcare.   



This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence victims in 
Broomfield County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and dramatically 
improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   

Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding moving 
forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to further enhance the 
expansion of already existing services and increase the resources for victims across the region.  

You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and 
service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 

Sincerely, 

 

Broomfield Mayor Patrick Quinn 

Broomfield Mayor Pro Tem Guyleen Castriotta 

Broomfield Councilmember Heidi Henkel, Ward 5 

Broomfield Councilmember Laurie Anderson, Ward 4 

Broomfield Councilmember Deven Shaff, Ward 3 

Broomfield Councilmember Jean Lim, Ward 3 

Broomfield Councilmember Sharon Tessier, Ward 2 

Broomfield Councilmember William Lindstedt, Ward 2 

Broomfield Councilmember Stan Jezierski, Ward 1 

 



 
 
Thornton Police Department  Terrence Gordon 
9551 Civic Center Drive Chief of Police 
Thornton, Colorado  80229-4326  (720) 977-5020 
 FAX (720) 977-5003 
 
 
 
April 28, 2021 
 
 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
As law enforcement executives, one of the most intractable issues we have faced has been 
domestic violence. It happens in our most challenged neighborhoods and at the highest 
ends of the socio-economic spectrum. It might not respond to a crime strategy, an 
information campaign, or even a criminal charge. As problematic as it is for those of us 
working singularly within the criminal justice system, imagine how difficult it must be for 
repeat victims, their children, and the loved ones aware of their suffering but often 
powerless to help. 
 
The proposal, “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” 
would create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team, which would 
assess lethality factors, and among other services, provide legal assistance, therapy, 
financial counseling, victim advocacy, and even childcare. The funding would enhance 
existing resources and allow for the development and implementation of new services in 
Adams County, including assistance with housing for victims whose existing homes are no 
longer safe. Imagine what we in Adams County and Judicial District 17, with its steadfast 
criminal justice professionals, victim advocates, elected officials, and service providers can 
accomplish if, instead of addressing domestic violence from our separate specialties, we  



 
 
 
 
 
formed a dedicated multidisciplinary team to serve the whole person—the whole family 
when necessary—in their desire to achieve safety, justice, and healing. 
 
We, the undersigned law enforcement executives of the 17th Judicial District, Adams 
County and Broomfield County, strongly support this effort and hope that you will assist in 
funding the Domestic Violence High Risk Team. We believe that it has the power to 
change lives, strengthen communities, and break generational cycles of violence. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Terrence Gordon     Richard Reigenborn 
Chief of Police     Sheriff  
City of Thornton     Adams County 
 
 
Vanessa Wilson     Paul Southard 
Chief of Police     Chief of Police 
City of Aurora      City of Brighton 
 
 
Gary Creager      Clinton Nichols 
Chief of Police     Chief of Police 
City of Broomfield     City of Commerce City 
 
 
Don Vallero      Jim May 
Chief of Police     Chief of Police 
City of Federal Heights    City of Northglenn 
 
 
Randy Repola      Tim Carlson 
Chief of Police     Chief of Police 
University of Colorado    City of Westminster  
Police Department     
 
 
Link Strate 
Chief of Police 
City of Arvada 
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April 28, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse, 
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the 
resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even 
lethal – consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for 
domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem 
even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for 
FY2022 Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of 
domestic violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding 
Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a 
multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality 
factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and resources to them. This 
proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT 
and serve victims.  This includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, 
immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include assistance with housing, health 
insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence 
victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services 
and dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
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Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term 
funding moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will 
help to further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the resources 
for victims across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your 
goals and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important 
request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

 

Benjamin A. Huseman 
Mayor 
City of Commerce City 



April 15, 2021

The Honorable Jason Crow
United States House of Representatives
1229 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Ed Perlmutter
United States House of Representatives
1226 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Joe Neguse
United States House of Representatives
1419 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse:

In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not serve them well. Adams County
lacks important, necessary services for victims of domestic violence. This lack of resources can lead to severe –
even lethal – consequences. The COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem even further.

Because of your generous invitation to submit proposals for the FY2022 appropriations process, we now have a
chance to give domestic violence victims the resources they desperately need.  On behalf of the Adams County
legislative delegation, we respectfully urge you to adopt Adams County Government and Judicial District 17’s
Community Project Funding Request “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County”
and to submit it to the House Appropriations Committee for their consideration.

This proposal would lay the groundwork for a Family Justice Center in Adams County by funding a Domestic
Violence High-Risk Team, which would provide life-saving help to domestic violence victims. This would
provide domestic violence victims with a variety of critical resources, including legal services, social services,
mental health counseling, and victim advocacy, that can literally save their lives when escaping from an abuser.
Since we do not have a domestic violence shelter in our community, this proposal would also fund hotel
vouchers to provide temporary housing for victims who cannot safely return to their homes.

You have been leaderers for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and service to
our communities.  Thank you for your consideration of this important request.

Sincerely,

Adrienne Benevidez Dafna Michelson-Jenet
State Representative District 32 State Representative District 30



Shannon Bird Dominick Moreneo
State Representative District 35 Senator District 21

Rod Bockenfeld Kyle Mullica
State Representative District 56 State Representative District 34

Yadira Caraveo Kevin Priola
State Representative District 31 Senator District 30

Matt Gray Faith Winter
State Representative District 33 Senator District 24

Barb Kirkmeyer
Senate District 23



 

 

 
April 28, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
When I took office as the District Attorney for the 17th Judicial District, I immediately recognized an important 
need:  improving services to domestic violence victims.  The truth is, we simply do not serve domestic 
violence victims well in Adams and Broomfield Counties.  These services are underfunded, disparate, and lack 
cohesion.  And victims pay the price.    
 
Along with my colleagues from the Adams County Board of County Commissioners, I am honored to submit a 
funding request to address this pressing problem.  Our proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic 
Violence Victims in Adams County,” would fund a Domestic Violence High Risk Team to provide critical, 
life-saving help to domestic violence victims in a consistent, comprehensive manner. If approved, this proposal 
would fund the necessary attorneys and staff to provide victims with a variety of critical resources, including 
legal services, social services, mental health counseling and victim advocacy.  These services could literally 
save lives when a victim is escaping from an abuser. Since we do not have a domestic violence shelter in our 
community, this proposal would also fund hotel vouchers to provide temporary shelter for victims who cannot 
safely return to their homes.  These are significant needs in our community and this proposal would go a long 
way towards meeting them.   
 
During the COVID-19 pandemic, domestic violence cases have increased.  The risk to victims has increased as 
well.  It is time to address this pressing problem.  I am truly grateful to all three of you for your openness to 
doing so.   
  



This proposal would dramatically and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence victims in the 17th 
Judicial District.  It would provide consistent, life-saving services in a comprehensive manner.  And it would 
give our community the resources we need to truly protect some of the most vulnerable among us.    
 
Your collective leadership on these issues have always been stellar.  We need that leadership now more than 
ever.  Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brian Mason 
District Attorney 



 

 

April 27, 2021 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Perlmutter, Congressman Crow, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
As President of Front Range Community College (FRCC), I urge you to support the proposal 
that Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 
Community Project Funding.  The program would provide critical, life-saving services to victims 
of domestic violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner.  
 
The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” 
would create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly 
assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and resources to 
them. This proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the 
DVHRT and serve victims.  This includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, 
immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include assistance with housing, health 
insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and childcare.   
 
FRCC educates thousands of Adams County residents every year, and we regularly see the 
tremendous impact of domestic violence on our students. I know that Adams County is 
committed to assisting domestic violence victims, but does not always have the resources and 
tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even lethal – 
consequences. As Adams is one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for 
domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem 
even further. 
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This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve Adams County serves domestic 
violence victims. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and 
dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding 
moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to 
further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the resources for victims 
across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals 
and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew R. Dorsey 
President 



April 27, 2021

The Honorable Jason Crow
United States House of Representatives
1229 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Ed Perlmutter
United States House of Representatives
1226 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Joe Neguse
United States House of Representatives
1419 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse:

In Adams and Broomfield Counties, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not
always have the resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to
severe – even lethal – consequences. As two of the fastest growing counties in the United
States, the need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has
exacerbated this problem even further.

The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022
Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic
violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to
Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic
Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality factors in domestic violence
victims and provide critical services and resources to them. This proposal would fund the
programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This
includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution.
It would also include assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim
advocacy and childcare.

This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence
victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services
and dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.



Notably, Adams and Broomfield Counties and their community partners will address capital and
long-term funding moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding
will help to further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the
resources for victims across the county.

You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals
and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request.

Sincerely,
Guyleen Castriotta (She/Her/Hers)
Mayor Pro Tem
City and County of Broomfield
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April 28, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have 
the resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe 
– even lethal – consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United 
States, the need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has 
exacerbated this problem even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for 
FY2022 Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to 
victims of domestic violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, 
entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would 
create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly 
assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and 
resources to them. This proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs 
necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This includes legal services in areas 
of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include 
assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and 
childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic 
violence victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-
saving services and dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible 
crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term 
funding moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding 



 

C I T Y  O F  W E S T M I N S T E R  
Office of the City Council  
 

4800 West 92nd Avenue 
Westminster, Colorado 80031 
 

303-658-2006 
www.cityofwestminster.us 

 

will help to further enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the 
resources for victims across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with 
your goals and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this 
important request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Herb Atchison, Mayor 



 

 

April 19, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
\ 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
I am writing on behalf of Project Safeguard in support of Adams County Government and the 17th Judicial 
District’s Community Project Funding Request: “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams 
County.” Project Safeguard has served Adams County for many years and we emphatically agree that there is a 
tremendous lack of resources and services for domestic violence victims in this part of the state. 
 
Project Safeguard empowers and partners with people who have experienced gender-based violence, helping them 
to navigate a course of survivor-driven justice through expert, trauma-informed legal advocacy and 
representation. We look forward to partnering with other organizations to create a Domestic Violence High Risk 
Team as the first step to expanding services for victims of domestic violence in the 17th Judicial District.  
 
We helped develop the Collaborative Domestic Violence Review Team with the Denver Police Department and 
are partners in the Rose Andom Center, Denver’s family justice center, where we provide legal advocacy and 
representation to victims on gender-based violence from across the Denver metropolitan area. Similar services 
have long been lacking in Adams County and, while many programs have stepped up to try to meet this need, 
those efforts are not enough.  
 
We are excited for the opportunity to lend out expertise to these projects and to ensure that victims of domestic 
violence in Adams County have access to these critical services. We hope that you will support this Community 
Project Funding Request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Eyl, LPC, JD 
Executive Director  
 



 

 
April 20, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives  
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representative 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse  
United States House of Representative  
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse 
 
Adams County lacks important, necessary, culturally responsive, and linguistically 
specific services for victims of domestic violence and their families. The significant 
dearth of services being offered to Adams County victims has led to severe and, at times, 
lethal consequences that has taken too many innocent lives from loved ones. Cases 
continue to increase, particularly in the 17th Judicial district, due in part to the volatile 
political climate in which immigrant victims of DV are caught in the crossfire or racial 
bias, hate and discrimination. 
 
In response to your generous invitation to submit a proposal for the FY2022 
appropriation process, we now may be able to give victims of domestic violence and their 
families the opportunity to access much needed culturally responsive services. On behalf 
of Servicios de La Raza and our myriad communities we serve, we respectfully urge you 
to adopt the Adams County Government and Judicial District 17th Community Project 
Funding Request “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County” 
and to submit it to the House Appropriations Committee for their consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
This proposal would help fill a stark gap in services; and lay the ground for the Family 
Justice Center in Adams County by funding a Domestic Violence High- Risk Team, 
which would provide culturally and linguistically life-saving services to victims of 
domestic violence and their families. Services provided include, but not limited to, safety 
planning, legal services, linkage to community resources, social services, mental health 
services, advocacy, skill building and temporary housing. These services, when available 
to victims and their families, can considerably help break the cycle of violence and start a 
consistent path to healing. 
 
Respectively, as respected political leaders of our communities, you have been the 
vanguard of men who put our communities needs before your own.  This proposal aligns 
with our mutual values, goals, and objectives in service to our communities. Thank you 
for your consideration. 
 
En comunidad, 

 
Rudolph Gonzales 
Executive Director 
Servicios de La Raza 
 
 
  



 

 

April 27, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the resources and tools 
to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even lethal – consequences. As one of the 
fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-
19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 Community 
Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic violence in a consistent, 
comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to Domestic Violence Victims in Adams 
County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly 
assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims and provide critical services and resources to them. This 
proposal would fund the programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  
This includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would 
also include assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence victims in Adams 
County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and dramatically improve the 
ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding moving forward 
if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to further enhance the expansion of 
already existing services and increase the resources for victims across the county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and service to 
our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 



1373 GRANT STREET
DENVER, CO 80203
(303) 733-4089
WWW.INTERFAITHALLIANCECO.ORG

April 28, 2021
The Honorable Jason Crow
United States House of Representatives, 1229 Longworth HOB, Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Ed Perlmutter
United States House of Representatives 1226 Longworth HOB, Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Joe Neguse
United States House of Representatives 1419 Longworth HOB, Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse:

The Interfaith Alliance of Colorado is a statewide interfaith organization that works for racial equity,
economic justice, and reproductive health, rights, and justice.  We support the proposal offered by
Adams County because we know that intersecting injustices magnify trauma and create more violence.
Since Adams County is currently unable to properly serve survivors of domestic violence, these same
survivors find multiple barriers to healing, agency, and wholeness. This lack of resources can lead to
severe – even lethal – consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the
need for domestic violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem
even further.

The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022
Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic violence
in a consistent, comprehensive manner.  It would fund the programmatic and personnel needs necessary
to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.   Legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy,
immigration and criminal prosecution as well as assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling,
therapy, victim advocacy and childcare are all included in the proposal.  We are happy to stand with
Adams County in support of solutions and care for those who suffer from this uniquely intimate and
terrifying crime.
We hope you will support this proposal.  You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and
this proposal aligns with your goals and service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration
of this important request.

Sincerely,

Rev. Tamara Boynton, Interim Executive Director
Interfaith Alliance of Colorado



Thornton City Hall  Office of the Mayor and City Council   
9500 Civic Center Drive 303-538-7002 
Thornton, CO 80229 FAX 303-538-7562 
www.ThorntonCO.gov 
 
April 27, 2021 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter    The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives   United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building   1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressmen:  
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the resources 
and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even lethal – 
consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for domestic 
violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem even further.  
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 
Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic 
violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to 
Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic 
Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality factors in domestic violence victims 
and provide critical services and resources to them. This proposal would fund the programmatic 
and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This includes legal services 
in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It would also include 
assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy and childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence 
victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and 
dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding 
moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to further 
enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the resources for victims across the 
county.  
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and 
service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jan Kulmann, Mayor 
cc: Council 

http://www.thorntonco.gov/


 
 
April 28, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
1229 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Ed Perlmutter 
United States House of Representatives 
1226 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Joe Neguse 
United States House of Representatives 
1419 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Congressman Crow, Congressman Perlmutter, and Congressman Neguse: 
 
Together Colorado is a multi-faith, multi-racial community organization working with faith 
communities throughout Colorado to put human dignity at the center of public life in our state. We 
are comprised of over 220 congregations and faith leaders across the state. We have been working 
with congregations in Adams County for over 20 years. 
 
The proposal Adams County Government and Judicial District 17 have put forward for FY2022 
Community Project Funding would provide critical, life-saving services to victims of domestic 
violence in a consistent, comprehensive manner. The proposal, entitled “Expanding Services to 
Domestic Violence Victims in Adams County,” would create and fund a multilingual Domestic 
Violence High Risk Team (DVHRT) to regularly assess lethality factors in domestic violence 
victims and provide critical services and resources to them. This proposal would fund the 
programmatic and personnel needs necessary to operate the DVHRT and serve victims.  This 
includes legal services in areas of family law, bankruptcy, immigration and criminal prosecution. It 
would also include assistance with housing, health insurance, counseling, therapy, victim advocacy 
and childcare.   
 
This proposal would fundamentally and measurably improve how we serve domestic violence 
victims in Adams County. It would provide consistent, comprehensive and life-saving services and 
dramatically improve the ability to serve victims of these horrible crimes.   
 
Notably, Adams County and its community partners will address capital and long-term funding 
moving forward if awarded the earmark appropriation. This additional funding will help to further 
enhance the expansion of already existing services and increase the resources for victims across the 
county.  
 

http://www.togethercolorado.org/


 
 
 
 
In Adams County, we care about domestic violence victims, but we do not always have the 
resources and tools to properly serve them. This lack of resources can lead to severe – even lethal – 
consequences. As one of the fastest growing counties in the United States, the need for domestic 
violence services is great and the COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated this problem even further. 
 
You have been leaders for victims of domestic violence and this proposal aligns with your goals and 
service to our communities. Thank you for your consideration of this important request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mike Kromrey 
Executive Director 
Together Colorado 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Together Colorado is a nonpartisan, multi-racial, multi-faith community organization that unlocks the power of 
people to transform their communities through community organizing. Comprised of 220 congregations, 
schools, clergy and faith leaders across the state, we are working together to place human dignity at the 
center of public life in Colorado. We are a member of Faith in Action, the largest grassroots, faith-based 
organizing network in the United States, working with 1,000 religious congregations in more than 200 cities 
and towns through 45 local and state federations. 
 

 

https://default.salsalabs.org/Tf55e1fa3-afa0-4030-8165-1e2cec1087fc/b43bfe62-c449-43e4-a4b5-caaf4fc65063
https://default.salsalabs.org/Tbb13d5a9-a6eb-4933-81f6-9731625e1304/b43bfe62-c449-43e4-a4b5-caaf4fc65063
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